RESUME DIGEST
ACT 69 (HB 171) 2020 Regular Session Hughes

Existing law provides requirements and conditions relating to disclosure of records by the
state registrar of vital records.

New law adds a requirement that the state registrar issue the following records to the
Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) upon the written request of an office
of the department:

(1) A certified copy of a birth certificate of a child placed in the custody of DCFS.

(2) A certified copy of a death certificate of a child who was in the custody of DCFS at
the time of his death.

3) A certified copy of a death certificate of a parent of a child placed in the custody of
DCFS.

Effective upon signature of governor (June 5, 2020).

(Adds R.S. 40:41(N))



